

LSL Swim Team June 2024 Board Meeting agenda

June 10 2024 6:30pm

Invitees: Chelsea Renfro, Luis Diaz, Anna Alt, Leslie Pauley, Kerry Schindler, Tami Sanker, Dave Peterson, Amanda Norvell, Jen Deberge, Stephanie Diestelkamp, Keely Manne, Stacey Kratz, Shalom Shoaf

Unable to attend:

I. Call to Order

II. President remarks: First week went well. Good turnout, coaches were interacting and focused on the kids. Swim theory-we had several not show but paid. Only need \$40 to Jamie Allen who requested several weeks ago. Amanda can you send that?

Blue and Gold meet Tuesday morning June 11th -trying out the new tv monitors- Luis to set up

- Donuts provided by Events team- Amanda picking up
- From Kerry: Can we confirm which board members are at B&G to make sure we have all the jobs covered? I can add it in the volunteer part of SwimTopia just so we know who is in charge of what :-)

Luis: I'll be there to help kids with their block starts.

Parent Swim- 7/15 [Fun adult relay] - I can ask who wants to participate.

Are we asking the other team or just moms/dads/seniors(bigs)/coaches?

Senior night- 7/22 Events we will get you the number of seniors. So far 3-Izzy, Ava and Pierce -Jen can you order gifts?

- Last home meet

Awards ceremony Sunday July 28 5:00pm

Fun things:

- Welcome potluck and team pictures 6/10 5pm pictures 6pm dinner
- Pictures are reserved, pool is available that night
- Christmas in July party July 8th 5pm
- NO PRACTICE: No practice Jul 3, 4, 5

III. Committee reports

Coach Maggie- Swimmer of the week again this year? What other new things or things that need changed/added? Swimmer coach training?

- Yes to swimmer of the week and spirit week - Spirit week dates sent to Keely
- Please keep sign in table at meets!
- We would like her to have swimmer coach training at the start of the season and training for lessons- done

Treasurer--Tami & Amanda

- Amanda is looking for volunteers to be on sub-committee to create bylaws needed to proceed with formalizing our tax ID and non-profit status.
- Goal of this committee would be to have a draft ready for next meeting approval/vote.
- Banking-Amanda is able to deposit checks coming in and we will get the signature stuff worked out before first check run, June hopefully.

Concessions--Anna- what's needed for the summer? Any news?

- All good! My kids won't be swimming the first swim at home. They will be out of town. June 17. I'll get all the food still:- [who will be running this for you?](#)

Volunteers--Dave & Stacey

- Grills are reserved for all our home meets
- If 2nd half volunteer doesn't show up, go to Luis to make an announcement to track them down.
- Adding more buyout spots since we have so many signups

Web Masters--Kerry and Leslie

- Registration via SwimTopia was much easier than years past - yay!
 - There are some things that we'll improve next year, mostly behind the scenes stuff
 - Being able to process credit cards will be an even bigger help for registration, adding lessons/clinics, and can be used for Sprit Wear purchasing in the future.
- As we get started on the season, I can help send information out to parents on where to find the info they need (with links to pages on our site). Hopefully that will help!
- Meet Declarations: Selecting Individual events
 - We can either let parents pick 4 individuals (like in the past) and then move them around or remove them for relays. OR

- Not let them pick any individual events, just leave notes about preferences. BUT then Maggie/coaches will have to manually add every swimmer into their 4 events. Seems like more work!
- I think we should keep it the same with letting parents pick 4. We'll keep letting everyone know that it's a preference, not a guarantee :-)

Secretary--Luis

Handle awards ? Or who can do this?

Maggie and Dagen won't be there.

- Need a volunteer to order them- Anna to order- done
- Luis can you go thru the lane lines before practice and make sure they are not broken? done

Apparel--Stephanie

In contact with STL Shirts and working on Design and Webstore....

- Long Hair Cap, looking for better quality. Holding off for now, no requests
- Online store/bulk order working on changes and modifications for 2025 season.
- End of year gift - swim equipment bags.- do you have proofs or pictures of thoughts?

League Reps-- Kerry and Leslie

- Ribbons received at the June meeting and are in the closet
- Stroke Judge training is online again.
- Next league meeting is July 10th

Media/web correspondence/swimmer of the week/PR- Keely

Did we give out swimmer of the week for the 1st week? - sure if we have enough caps.- Stephanie how many did you order?